
 
 
Lompoc City Council Agenda Item 
 
City Council Meeting Date: August 7, 2007 
 
TO:   Gary P. Keefe, City Administrator  
 
FROM:  Michael W. Luther, P.E., Senior Civil Engineer 

m_luther@ci.lompoc.ca.us 
 
SUBJECT: FINAL ACCEPTANCE OF PROJECT NO. FY-00-SD-1A, 
   EAST-WEST CHANNEL  

STORM DRAIN IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 
   
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
It is recommended that the City Council: 
 
A) Accept Project No. FY-00-SD-1A as complete.  
 
B) Instruct the City Clerk to file the required Notice of Completion regarding this project. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
City Project No. FY-00-SD-1A was for the construction of drainage and maintenance 
access improvements on the East-West Channel between “H and V” Streets.  
Improvements included channel grading; new concrete maintenance access ramps; new 
maintenance road; hydroseeding; fencing; sewer line relocation; and drainage outfall 
improvements.  
 
The Project was noticed, advertised and bid in accordance with the procedures of the 
Uniform Public Construction Cost Accounting Act (Public Contract Code Sections 22000-
22045).  The Uniform Public Construction Cost Accounting Act has been incorporated as a 
part of the City of Lompoc Purchasing and Public Project Procedures (Chapter 26 of the 
Lompoc City Code). 
 
On April 18, 2006, the City Council adopted the Plans and Specifications and awarded the 
contract in the amount of $1,969,025.00 to Papich Construction Company, Inc., Pismo 
Beach, California.  At this time, the City Council also authorized the City Engineer to 
approve Contract Change Orders in an amount not to exceed $250,000.00.  
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The Project was completed on June 18, 2007, for a final construction cost of 
$2,177,184.54.  City staff provided construction-engineering services for this project.  We 
have reviewed the completed project and found it to be in conformance with the Contract 
Documents.  Therefore, the Engineering Division recommends formal acceptance of the 
completed project by the City Council, and recordation of a Notice of Completion with the 
County of Santa Barbara. 
 
 
 
Michael W. Luther, P.E. 
Senior Civil Engineer 
 
Attachments: Notice of Completion 
 Exhibit “A” - Location Map 

    
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR: 
 
 
                                                                              
Larry Bean, P.E.     Ronald V. Stassi, P.E.  
Public Works Director    Utilities Director 
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY COUNCIL: 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Gary P. Keefe 
City Administrator 
 


